
I first met Dianne Walsh in September of 2004 in the middle of a hurricane.  O.k. not exactly in the middle of a
hurricane, but in the middle of recovery from a hurricane that had gone through over the weekend (Hurricane
Frances).  I left my power-less house and drove through streets lined with fallen trees over to the Friends Across
the Ages office to interview a potential new volunteer.  I was already impressed, even before I met her, that she was
still willing to come out and meet me, given the circumstances.  I have not ceased being impressed with her in the
eight years I have known her.  She is a calming force in the midst of the chaos and storms of life.  

Beginning that fall of 2004, Dianne, along with her dear friend Gretchen Grigsby, volunteered together every
week at Palm Garden.  By the following summer, we had already recruited both of them to join our board of directors.
A few years later when we were starting our “one-to-one visitation groups” and looking for coordinators to lead these

groups, Dianne and Gretchen agreed to lead a group at Palm Garden.  And in 2010, we finally persuaded Dianne to serve as an officer on
the board for a little while—as vice-president.  In addition to these roles, Dianne has also served as our layout designer for our newsletters,
flyers, and other publications for many years now.  She brings a special touch of beauty to whatever she does.

Friends Across the Ages is not the only organization with which Dianne volunteers.  She also volunteers at Kanapaha Botanical
Gardens, the National Alliance on Mental Illness, and with the Helping Hands Clinic for homeless women and men here in Gainesville.  It
is safe to say that keeping still is not Dianne’s strong suit!

Dianne is a retired elementary schoolteacher who has 7 children and 12 grandchildren.  She loves to travel and has spent time in such far-
flung places as Guatemala, Honduras, El Salvador, Belize, Ecuador and the Galapagos, Peru, the Amazon River Basin, Costa Rica, and even
Ghana for a month! 

Dianne is retiring from the board and from her role as coordinator.  Her long time friend at the nursing home, Betty Edenfield, recently
passed away (see related article) so it seems like a good time for Dianne to take a step back for awhile.  She has agreed, however, to stay in
touch, and to continue to help us with our newsletters!  We are so grateful for the gift of Dianne in our lives and to this organization.  The
world is a more beautiful, caring place because she is in it.
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In the nearly 14 years since the start of Friends Across the Ages, we have
experimented with many different ways of accomplishing our mission of
promoting and supporting nursing home volunteerism.  We have developed
web resources, set up visitation groups, held coffee house discussions, hosted
group events, sat at volunteer fairs, written a starter manual, attended
conferences, spoken to church and community groups, and on and on.  This
past year, we tried yet another new idea: a Speaker/Workshop Series, to be
held four times a year, open not only to our members, but also to the general
public—for free!  We wanted a chance to step back and look at the bigger
picture, to discover new ideas, and to share with one another.  Looking back at
the first year of this speaker series, we feel it has been a worthwhile endeavor.
Each presentation has been interesting and enriching.  But what probably
surprised us the most was how much fun we had!  We had the chance to learn,
but we also had the chance to laugh.  

Carolyn Lukert kicked off our series one chilly
evening in January with a presentation on “Strategies
for Effective Nursing Home Visits.”  She covered a full
range of ideas, including how to break the ice, how to
determine the level at which your resident is capable of
interacting, and how to work with residents
experiencing dementia. She showed a clip from The
Sound of Music, to demonstrate one of her many creative

and fun ideas to start conversations with residents. (Side Note: A couple of
our male board members had never seen The Sound of Music.  What cave have
they been living in?)  Carolyn has recently started her own non-profit, the
Center for Dementia Education, whose goal is to help foster dementia-
friendly communities that support the highest possible functionality,
independence and quality of life for people living with memory loss and other
symptoms.  Carolyn will be our featured speaker once again this coming
January (see related article)—you won’t want to miss her new presentation!

In March, Dr. Vi Asmuth continued our Speaker Series
with a presentation on “Hearing vs. Listening.”  Vi has
given several excellent workshops for us in the past, and
we were so glad she agreed to help us out again. Vi teaches
a course on “Listening” at UF, and her presentation was an
overall view of the material.  She talked about how
listening is a skill that one can improve with practice,

Our friend Betty Endenfield, 91, passed away
at Palm Garden this November. Pictures and
keepsakes surrounded her. Walls were hung
with pictures of family and friends, items she
had made, and sundry other images and
decorations that struck her fancy. Shelves
beside her were filled with stuffed animals,
quilts, and pillows given to her the many who
admired and loved her. A table by the window
contained various plants she cared for with
pride and her “green thumb.” Outside her
room’s window, several bird feeders were filled

with the local birds she liked to
watch. All in all, the decor of
Betty’s room was so much like
her personality - bright, cheerful,
and upbeat.
As we’d leave from visits, Betty’d
call out, “See you next week, the
good Lord’s willing and the
Creek don’t rise.” Betty,  we’ll see
you in our memories forever and
we are blessed to have known and
loved you.

Resident Memorial  ...  Betty Edenfield By Dianne Walsh

By Allison Blay
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8 years
Dianne Walsh..................Palm Garden

6 years
Donna, Kyle, & Chase Moore......NFRSC

4 years
Emily Sullivan.......................Parklands

3 years
Heather Beck .........................Signature
Seth Dornisch ......................Parklands
David Hornilla......................Signature
Priyanka Jagtrap..........Park Meadows
Carolyn Lukert...............Palm Garden

2 years
Anna Kim.........................................GHCC

1 year
Joie Hill ...................................Parklands
Deepika Kulkarni ........Park Meadows
Narayan Kulkarni ......Park Meadows
Winton “Skip” Williams...Woodlands

while hearing is a physical reaction to sound.  We learned that some of us who
considered ourselves to be good listeners still have some work to do!  Vi gave
us many tips on how to be better listeners, both at the nursing home, and in
our daily lives.

In September, we held special roundtable discussion on September 11th  to
mark this national day of service and remembrance. We had a moving and
poignant conversation about how the connections we make as we strive to
“bridge generations through ageless friendship” fit into the larger picture of
building a better world—and how friendships with people we might not
otherwise get to know enrich our lives and make us better people. We
concluded our time together with a moment of silent reflection by candlelight.

Finally, in November, we wrapped up the year with a guest speaker, Zsa Zsa
Ingram-Fitzpatrick, from the State of Florida
Department of Elder Affairs, who led a workshop on
“Elder Sensitivity Training.” The goal of the workshop
was to  promote understanding, empathy, and sensitivity
to the sensory losses of the elderly. We used gloves to
simulate sensory loss, and various kinds of glasses to
simulate vision loss.  We even put beans in our shoes!
This was to give us a sense of what pain from arthritis and
other ailments can be like.  It was a lot of fun, but also

moving, to think about the kinds of things our friends who are elderly might
deal with on a daily basis.

In sum, we feel every one of the Speaker/Workshop sessions in 2012 was
insightful and beneficial.  We hope that in 2013, many more volunteers and
members of the community at large will take advantage of this free, quality
opportunity to come together to learn, laugh, and discover new ways to share
our love.

Speaker/Workshop Series:  A Year in Review continued...

As we move into 2013, we have a number of changes in our
leadership team to note:

u Priyanka Jagtrap at Park Meadows and Anna Kim at
Gainesville Health Care Center, both stepped in as
coordinators during the past year when these groups needed
someone to keep them going. Both are now moving on with
their schooling. Priyanka is going Cornell to study Biological
and Environmental Engineering. Anna is here at UF in
pharmacy school.  Morgan Witter is our new coordinator
at Park Meadows and Holly Mann at Gainesville Health
Care Center—we thank them for carrying the torch forward!

u Dianne Walsh is retiring both from the board and from
her role as coordinator at Palm Garden—see related article.
Carolyn Lukert, who has already been serving as our board
secretary, has agreed to take on the additional responsibility of
coordinating this group.

u Jon Shinn is stepping down as board president.  He first
began volunteering with Friends back in 2002, and joined the
board soon after.  He served as the board’s VP from 2006-
2008, and became president in 2009.  We are happy to say
both Jon and his wife Keri are staying on as board members,

but they need to back off of some responsibilities as they are
welcoming their third child this May—congratulations!

u Andrew Mitchell will be our new board president.  He
has been on the board since 2010, and was board VP for the
past year.  He and his wife Kim (who is also a board member)
coordinate our volunteer group at Signature Health Care.

u Heather Beck is our new VP.  She has volunteered at
Signature Health Care for the past three years and has served
on the board for the past year. 

u Heather Geidel is joining our board of directors this year.
Heather was a volunteer with Friends for five years, and also
served for one year as our administrative coordinator.  She has
recently moved back to Gainesville and works as an
Occupational Therapist at Signature Health Care.  

Without our coordinators, who mentor incoming volunteers
and support ongoing volunteers, Friends Across the Ages would
not be able to do what it does.  Without our board members,
the vision and leadership of this organization could not be
sustained.  Thank you to all board members and coordinators,
past and present, for your service!

Comings and Goings. . .

Heather Beck, Friends Across the Ages volunteer and board member (and
newly elected board VP), was recently named “Teacher of the Year” at her school!
Heather is in her seventh year of teaching 5th grade at Idylwild Elementary here in
Gainesville.  She is a weekly visitor with our Monday night group at Signature
Health Care.  We are so proud of her and all the ways she is making a difference in
our community.  Congratulations, Heather!

• Nikki Craig .....................Parklands
• Alexander Daniel........ Signature
• Jared DeVirgilis, ...........Parklands
• Danielle Espino,................GHCC
• Elizabeth Fernandez ..Parklands
• Lauren Menke Lee ........Signature 
• Ana Cristina Oliveira .....Signature
• Shiv Rawal .......................Signature

Welcome New
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Summer and Fall 2012

Andrew Mitchell ..................President
Heather Beck .................Vice President
Carolyn Lukert ......................Secretary
Steve Blay.................................Treasurer
Allison Blay ..........Network Facilitator
Heather Geidel
George Hamilton
Kim Mitchell
Jon Shinn
Keri Shinn

Board of Directors 2013
“Strengthening Relationships with those in
your life who are living with Memory Loss”

Presented by Carolyn Lukert

Tuesday, January 15, 6-7:30pm

at Barr Systems, 
4500 NW 27th Street

Free and Open to the Public

Friends Across the Ages

Speaker/Workshop Series


